
At the end of 2018, Barrie Housing employee Ashley Sutherland called me on the
phone and told me I didn’t owe rent for that month. I thought this was strange, so I
asked her if she was sure. She proceeded to list off all the dates I made rent
payments and assured me I didn’t owe more rent money. 

Although this didn’t make sense to me, I trusted her to be telling me the truth.
However, she “made a mistake” and I still owed $586.53. So I received a $175
“eviction filing fee” in addition to the $586.53. 

When I first received an eviction notice, I called several managers, including Ashley
Sutherland, and left voice mails with all of them. None of them returned my calls.
Eventually, one of Barrie Housing’s staff called me to arrange a repayment plan with
them. I explained to her what happened and she told me she couldn’t help me with
this, but could only help me with making this repayment plan. I no longer have the
eviction notice, but for some reason I found these documents in my old files.  After
this happened, I had to start recording phone calls with Barrie Housing staff because
they lie about everything and deny all their constant “mistakes”.

Barrie Housing’s First Attempt At
Illegally Evicting Me



This is the repayment plan I
had because Ashley wouldn’t
admit to her “mistake” when
she called me and told me I

didn’t owe anymore rent
money. It turned out, she lied,

so I was charged $175 in
addition to this $586.53. When
this happened, I realized I had
to record all phone calls with

Barrie Housing staff since they
lie about everything.










